
munity or the District are not sufficient to meet 
needs. Response can take many forms; i.e., 
expert advice to help the local community as 
they meet immediate needs or plan for recov-
ery from a disaster, UMCOR clean-up and 
health kits, and 
recruitment of 
volunteers.  
 
Early Response 
Teams (ERTs) 
are trained to 
offer assistance 
with cleanup and 
other tasks needed by the community soon  
after the disaster strikes. Once first responders 
declare the area safe, ERTs work to stop fur-
ther damage. They put tarps on damaged 
roofs and do minor repairs to help make 
homes habitable.  

 
In the long term, 
United Methodist 
Volunteer in Mis-
sion recovery 
teams help with 
major home re-
pairs or, in some 
cases, rebuilding 

homes destroyed by a disaster. Spiritual and 
Emotional Care teams provide support to  
individuals and congregations as they cope 
with loss caused by disaster. 
 
Please prayerfully consider contributing to the 
Rio Texas Conference Disaster Fund, Ad-
vance #2050, with your September 3 Com-
munion offering. We just might need this help, 
too!! 
 

Betty Thomas  ,  Worship Team Chair                
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September 3 Communion Offering 
Can Help Area Disaster Victims  
 
Our September communion offering will  
support the mission of the United Methodist 
Disaster Response in the Rio Texas Confer-
ence to provide caring Christian presence 
in the aftermath of a disaster. This effort  
primarily focuses on natural disasters such as 
floods, fires, tornadoes, and hurricanes. Con-
ference resources can also be used to assist 
individuals 
and families 
impacted by 
ñman-madeò 
disasters re-
sulting from 
terrorism,  
domestic  
disturbances, 
or accidents 
such as chemical spills. And attention has 
been given to preparation for disasters related 
to pandemics. 

 
The Conference Disaster Response Commit-
tee stands ready to assist when disasters 
are so large that resources of the local com-
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Lay Servant 
Ministry  

 
Basic and Advanced Courses 
in Lay Servant Ministry will be 
offered by the Coastal Bend 

District Office on October 13 and 14, 2017, at 
Grace United Methodist Church in Corpus Christi.  
Please contact the church office to receive a 
brochure by email.  Cost is $25 per person 
(includes materials and lunch). Mail-In registration 
deadline is October 6, 2017; class sizes are limited 
to 20. Note: To get the most benefit from the 
training, participants need to register early in order 
to receive materials and complete the reading and 
assignments. (Postponed due to hurricane Harvey) 

Christian Womenõs Club of  
Corpus Christi Texas 

 cordially invites you to an   

òApple Pieó Luncheon  
on Tuesday, September 12, at 11:30 a.m.  

at Corpus Christi Country Club,  
6300 Everhart Road.    

Phyllis Robinson from Georgetown TX will 
speak on òName Dropping.ó  Feature will be a 
presentation by Rich Hammond of the Corpus 

Christi Juvenile Justice System.   
Cost is $19.00 inclusive.  

 
For reservations, please call Linda at  

361-387-3013 by Friday, September 8.    
Please leave a message if no one answers. 
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we can update our database. 

�6�H�S�W�H�P�E�H�U�����«���������'�R�Q�R�Y�D�Q���6�W�H�Y�H�Q�V 
September 4 ............ Pegge Tholen 
September 7 ............... Cindy Frank 
September 8 ...... Kathy Westerman 
September 10 ..... Ruby Companion 
September 11 .......... Randy Richter 

September 12 .................................Holly Bowers 
                                                   Cash Vancarson 
September 21 ............................... Joyce Walters 
September 22 ......................... George Costanzo 
September 29 ......................... Kathryn Wilkinson 
 
 

Sep 6 ..............Roy & Cynthia Riewe 
 

Sep 10 ....... Mike & Karen McDowell 
 

Sep 20 ......... Lowell & Betty Thomas 

We would like to express our condolences to 
the family and friends of Randy Richter, who 
passed away on September 2, 2017 at 2 PM. 
Our prayers and thoughts are with you during 
this difficult time.  
May the comfort of our Heavenly Father help 
you during this time of need and may His peace 
surround you! 


